St. Bernard Retired Teachers’ Association Meeting
11:30 a.m. – June 24, 2022
Rocky and Carlo’s Restaurant
President Paul Grethel called the meeting to order at 12:07 p.m.
Cindy Kooke gave the invocation. 
Rosemary Gioia led the Pledge of Allegiance.
The business meeting paused while the luncheon took place. A cake in honor of the SBRTA members who passed away during the years 2020 to 2022 was offered as dessert.
After the luncheon, the meeting resumed.
The minutes of the last meeting were read by Recording Secretary Mickey Lux.
The treasurer’s report was read by Rosemary Gioia and accepted.  
President Paul Grethel reminded us about the list of teachers who have volunteered to go to the St. Bernard Parish schools at the Opening of School In-services to speak about five minutes to the teachers about SBRTA. He said he will have to go speak to Doris Voitier about it to get her permission. The names of the teachers who volunteered at the meeting on April 1, 2022, were Milton Boackle, Brenda Boleware, Carolyn Craft, Pat Pourciau, Faith Moran, Cindy Kooke, Paul Grethel, and Mickey Lux.
Paul Grethel announced that the winner of the SBRTA scholarship for 2022 is Ashton Vicknair.
The guest speaker Rodney Wilson, the LRTA Executive Director, spoke and assured us that we were getting our Cost-of-Living Adjustment (COLA) on July 1st, 2022. He commended us on sending the emails to the legislators. He said that LRTA has lost a lot of members, and we need to get more young retirees to join.
He gave us a handout with numbers and descriptions of 5 Bills about which we need to know. We may be called on to make more emails about some.

The Memorial Service for the 42 SBRTA members who have passed away during the years 2020 to 2022 was conducted. Faith Moran, Denise Cooper, and Cindy Kooke officiated.
Paul Grethel announced that the next Luncheon will be held on September 23, 2022, at 11:30 a.m. at Docville Farm in Meraux on the second floor of the air-conditioned building. He also reminded members to bring school supplies to this meeting so we can bring them to the St. Bernard schools.
The tickets for the door prizes were pulled, and the winning ticket for the 50/50 raffle was drawn. The winner of the $105.00 was Floyd Fernandez.
The meeting was adjourned at 2:20 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted.
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Michaele A. “Mickey” Lux, Recording Secretary
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